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Site Report –Pilot Point– Dec, 2021 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Michele Hughes 
Head Teacher Elem Generalist 

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
December rushed by quickly in Pilot Point. December included a week of NWEA Growth testing and a good 
solid two weeks of instruction for students.  In the elementary class, our teacher candidate, Marina 
McGourty, did a good job of taking the reins. Fractions and a water cycle unit were the students’ favorites 
because Miss M incorporated fun hands-on activities for each of these units.  Mr. K’s 6-12 level classes 
worked hard on their online math and language arts standards.  In the afternoon, Life Science topics 
centered around reproduction and genetics. In social studies, topics included the Greeks and Romans. 
Pilot Point combined a Christmas Party and graduation celebration for our teacher candidate on December 
16th. Miss McGourty left Pilot Point on the 17th.  However, we will welcome her back as our tutor on the 
24th.  
Pilot Point students and families had a great time at the Students vs. Adults volleyball night. Proceeds from  
the school store went to the student government. 
Pilot Point is looking forward to several projects in the coming year. We are continuing our Book Backpack 
and Book Buddies programs for the elementary age students. We will welcome our artist in residence, Jen 
Joliff, back for her second visit with us for the next whole school art project. We will also welcome back 
Catie Bursch for the second Fisheries Unit at the end of January.  
Personnel  
New classified staff member, Michael Etuckmelra will join our team as instructional aide, PE coach, and 
night Gym attendant. New certified staff will be returning graduate, Marina McGourty. 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
Students have been working at a steady pace to complete standards in first semester. Elementary students 
are utilizing a standards notebook to track their completed standards. 
Technology Progress 
All laptops and iPad are in good condition. Students at all levels are using their technology daily to support 
instruction. Elementary students are incorporating keyboarding into their station rotations. 
Facility Update 
Thanks to our hard-working maintenance team for their support during December power outages and a 
broken water pipe. We appreciate their quick response to our early morning calls and speedy repairs. 
LSAC Activity 
Due to relocation, we had to say a big “Thank You and Best Wishes” to Lori Abyo Phillips for her long-time 
service on our LSAC committee. Next LSAC meeting will be on Monday, Jan. 10. 
Volunteer Report 
n/a 
Professional Development 
Thanks to the Matthew Stark and the whole PD team for the ongoing support provided on the Schoology 
transition. Mrs. Hughes will attend the RTI virtual conference in January.  
Pupil Attendance 
Improved attendance will continue to be a focus for second semester.  
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Student and Staff Safety 
Student and staff have been healthy with no reported covid cases.  
Subsistence Calendar 
Some students and families used winter break days for hunting and ice fishing for smelts. 
Other 

 
Students vs. Parents Vball night 
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Miss M with some fun science and math. 
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Field trip to the beach after the big storm. 
 


